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November 27, 2023
Aaron Stevenson (police@eternalvigilance.net)

Re: Your November 26, 2023 Request for BWXT Police Department Policy Manual
Dear Mr. Stevenson:

BWXT Nuclear Operations Group, Inc. (“BWXT NOG” or the “Company”) is in receipt of your email
message dated November 26, 2023, in which you request the BWXT Police Department Policy Manual in
accordance with the Virginia Freedom of Information Act (“VFOIA”), Virginia Code § 2.2-3700 et seq.

BWXT NOG has no responsive records. Although the Company maintains a Special Purpose Police
Department, it does not independently maintain a police department policy manual. Instead, BWXT
NOG’s security officers receive law enforcement training from the Central Virginia Criminal Justice
Academy and rely on Virginia’s law enforcement policies when executing the limited police powers that
have been granted by the Commonwealth of Virginia.

The Company does maintain policies related to the physical security of its personnel, facilities, and
assets. Please note that a future request for such records may be withheld under Virginia Code § 2.2-
3704(B). Specifically, information is excluded from disclosure pursuant to Virginia Code § 2.2-
3705.2(14)(b) to the extent the requested information constitutes the specific security plans and
measures of an entity, facility, building not lawfully available to the public pursuant to applicable orders
and regulations from the Department of Energy (“DOE”) and the Nuclear Regulatory Commission
(“NRC”) the disclosure of which would jeopardize the safety or security of any person, building, or
structure or persons using such facility, building, or structure.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,
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J. Dino Almendral
Assistant General Counsel
BWXT Nuclear Operations Group, Inc.
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